
 

Page    

 The Church of the Redeemer 

The Church of the Redeemer is a parish  
in The Episcopal Diocese of Upper South Carolina. 

The Right Rev. Daniel P. Richards, Bishop 
The Rev. Catherine L. Tatem, Rector 

 
Drawing near to God to make and equip disciples  

to live as faithful followers of Christ. 
 

120 Mauldin Road, Greenville, South Carolina 29605 
Office: 864-277-4562     www.corgsc.org 

JUNE 29, 2025  
HOLY EUCHARIST AT 9:30 AM  

THE THIRD SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 
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Prelude  

THE WORD OF GOD 

   
Processional Hymn “This is the Day”          Cursillo Song #288-Bulletin p. 5 

The service continues on p. 355 in the red Book of Common Prayer (BCP). 

Opening Acclamation               BCP 355 

  
Collect                See Insert 

Song of Praise  “Father, I Adore You”         Bulletin p. 6 

The Lessons                See Insert 

 The First Reading        

 The Psalm            

 The Second Reading       

 The Gospel          

Sermon        The Reverend Catherine L. Tatem 

The Nicene Creed               BCP 358 

Prayers of the People Form V                       BCP 389 

Confession                BCP 360 

The Peace 

Announcements   

THE HOLY COMMUNION 

 
Celebrant:  Ascribe to the Lord the honor due his Name; bring offerings and  
         come into his courts. 
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 Offertory Anthem  “Leaning on the Everlasting Arms” 

During the anthem, representatives of the congregation bring the people’s 
offerings of bread and wine and place them on the altar. After the choir anthem, 
the people stand and sing. 

Doxology                              Hymn 380 Verse 3 

The Great Thanksgiving  Eucharistic Prayer A            BCP 361 

Sanctus           Hymn S-125 

The Breaking of the Bread 

Communion Hymn “Be Thou My Vision”              Cursillo Song #27-See Insert 

Postcommunion Prayer  (Standing)                      BCP 365 

Blessing 

Recessional Hymn “I’ll Fly Away”             Cursillo Song #161-See Insert 

Dismissal                BCP 366 

Postlude 
 

~ Please join us for Holy Chow in Purser Hall after the service. ~ 

CHILDREN’S CORNER 

Godly Play is a program of Christian education and spiritual formation for children 

ages 4 – 2nd grade held in the education wing. The nursery is available for those 

ages 4 and under in Room 209. We also welcome children in the church service. Ask 

an usher for a pew “Buddy Bag” if your child would like one during the service. 
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Prayers of the People 

Our parish has a strong and faithful prayer ministry. To provide an update to the prayer list, 
please contact Riley Morgan or Mother Catherine. 

 
We ask your prayers for: 

 

We give thanks and praise for: 

For the repose of the soul of:  
   
 
In the Diocesan Cycle of Prayer, we pray for: 
  St. Paul’s, Batesburg; St. Paul’s, Fort Mill; St. Paul’s, Graniteville 

For Missionaries: 
  Gary Powell in Ukraine; Rachel and Alonso Silva in Chile; Word of Life Church in Ukraine 
 
For those serving in the military, especially:  
  Elijah Johnson, Andrew Lupo, Chris McDowell, Christopher Tyminiski 
 
For students, especially:  
  Kimberlee Warren, Asheton Skardon, Joseph Ethan Hawkins, Shea Kennedy, Jonathan 
Elmore, Sophee Elmore, George Poleski 
 

For those whose needs are known to God alone 

Claire Allen 
Rhonda Cuneaz 
Scott Derrick 
Craig & Gretchen Grounsell 
Rick Grounsell 
Jack Jackson 
Aislinn Johnson 
Hank Johnson 
Beth Tamplin Jones 
Betty Lupo 

Gloria Marcus 
Paul & Lynne Massengill 
Boyd Meaders 
Ann Mitchell 
Bob & Kathy Moore 
Joe Price 
Waynne Roberts 
Bonnie Shiley 
Steve & Jackie Smith 
Elyette Taylor 

Bill Wagner 
Bob Weinstein 
Margaret White 
Bruce 
Maria 
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Welcome Visitors! 
Thank you for joining us for worship and fellowship this 
morning! Please stop by the visitors’ table and sign the 

Guest Book. Be sure to take a “Welcome” cup home with 
you! 

Today’s flowers are given to the glory of God. 

To encourage contributions to the Faith Offering, a parishioner has agreed 
to match any offerings from now until July31st, up to a total of $10,000. 
This will help cover the amount budgeted for a Faith Offering this year.  

You are encouraged to make an offering as an addition to your 2025 
planned giving by submitting a check to Church of the Redeemer with 

“Faith Offering” on the memo line. Let’s take steps to balance the budget 
and to continue the good works of The Church of the Redeemer! 
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Help Redeemer Feed Hungry Kids at Summer Break Cafe! 
For the month of July, Redeemer is partnering with Upstate Circle of 

Friends to provide lunches for kids living in local hotels near the church. 
Volunteers will serve at Greenville Inn & Suites every Wed/Fri and at 
The Traveler’s Inn every Tues/Thurs from 11:30AM-1:30PM. We are 

looking for a few more volunteers to serve; there is no cooking involved.  
Please see the sign-up genius in the weekly e-blast, or email Lori 

at Lhredeemer@gmail.com. 

 

We hope everyone has a Happy Fourth 
of July with family and friends! 

 
The church office will be closed 

Thursday, July 3rd . 
 

Riley will be out of the office July 7th-
10th. If anyone is available  to come in 
and answer phones, check mail, etc., 

please let Riley know at 864-277-4562 
or corgsc29605@gmail.com. 
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 THIS WEEK: JUNE 29 NEXT WEEK: JULY 6 

Verger  Betty Boesch Rebekah Webb 

Usher  Steve Webb TBD 

Crucifer  Riley Hawkins William Meade 

Lector 1  Bill Heizer Joanie Mullin 

Lector 2  Marsha Lightsey Wallace Lightsey 

Altar Guild  
Joanie Mullin, Margie 

Hankinson 
Ann Meade 

Flower Guild  Lauren McCullough Louise Heizer 

Counters  Jane Bouton, Carol Hallman Steve Webb, Betsy Walt 

Video  David Poleski Rick Hankinson 

~ Thank you for all the delicious potluck items for Holy Chow today!  We appreciate 
your generosity!  July 6th is Donut Division, and July 13th is an open slot if you would 
like to sign-up.  
 
~ The Adult Christian Formation class will resume Sunday, July 13th. In the 
meantime, continue reading Inspired ….by Rachel Held Evans…. for a Summer book 
study.  
 
 
~ Happy Birthday! 
 Bill Heizer-July 3rd 
 Bobby Brock-July 4th 
 Connie Howard-July 5th 
 
~ Happy Anniversary! 
 Bobby & Cookie Brock-July 5th 
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Acolytes: 
Altar Guild: 

Card Ministry: 
Counters: 

Flower Guild: 

Lori Hawkins 
Margie Hankinson 
Meg Coffey 
Jane Bouton 
Lauren McCullough 

Lectors: 
Outreach: 

Ushers: 
Vergers: 
   Video: 

Bob Bouton 
Lori Hawkins 
Steve Webb 
Robin Mill 
Rick Hankinson 

Clergy and Vestry 
 
Rector--The Rev. Catherine L. Tatem revctatem@gmail.com/864.350.4270 
Senior Warden--Robin Mill robinmill1979@gmail.com/864.421.3945 
Junior Warden--Jane Bouton jjbouton@yahoo.com/864.907.5362 
 
Treasurer--Jack Blackburn 
Assistant Treasurer--Rebekah Webb 
Clerk--Ann Meade 
 

Melody Daniel, Cynthia Eason, Bennett Helm, David Poleski, Rich Simms 
 

Parish Staff 
 
Director of Youth & Family Ministries—Lori Hawkins  Lhredeemer@gmail.com 
Organist & Choirmaster—Jon Moyer jon29617@gmail.com 
Parish Administrator—Riley Morgan corgsc29605@gmail.com 
Sexton—Gabriel Santamaria 
 

 
Church Office Hours are Monday-Thursday from 9:00 AM to 2:00 PM. 

 
 

Mother Catherine is readily available outside of these office hours. Please check 
with her for an appointment time. 

Interested in volunteering with one of our ministries? We’d love to have you! 
Contact us to join a group! 

mailto:jjbouton@yahoo.com/864.907.5362
mailto:Lhredeemer@gmail.com

